
PATRICIA A. MURRAY
Of Whitehall,  passed away

at  age  92,  on  Saturday,
November 16, 2024. Pat was
“Gee” to many, a friend to all
and  the  bedrock  of  a  large,
loving  family  who  will  miss
her  warm  and  gracious
presence. She is the beloved
wife  of  the  late  Robert  J.
Murray;  daughter  of  the late
Anna E. and David M. Murray;
sister  of  the  late  Norberta
Fellner,  Lydia  Jane  Schmitt,
Mary  Virginia  and  David
Murray. Cherished mother to

Debby (Jeff)  Recker,  Michael (Ellen)  Murray, Kathy (the late
Paul)  Griener,  Eileen  (Don)  Stanford  and  the  late  Susan
(survived by Steve) Gilbert. Gee was ever-present in the lives
of  her  grandchildren,  David,  Robert,  Shane  R.,  Carrie,
Shawna,  Katy  Jane,  Patrick,  Conor,  Erin,  Robert,  Mathew,
Caitlin, Daniel, Emilee, Brett, Sean, Lauren and Shane G.; and
25  (and  counting)  great-grandchildren.  She  was  also  the
fun-loving Aunt Pat to numerous nieces and nephews. Pat
was a proud graduate of St. Mary of the Mount on Mount
Washington. After Bob and Pat moved their young family to
Brentwood,  they  raised  their  five  children  on  Point  View
Road. It was on Point View that they developed relationships
with  neighbors,  who  became  extensions  of  the  Murray
family,  with  those  relationships  now  spanning  several
generations. Pat was a remarkable role model to her family,
especially  in  her  unwavering  faith.  She  led  by  example,
always.  She  loved  her  role  as  a  homemaker  when  her
children were young and then enjoyed her re-entry into the
working world  as  a  bank teller.  Among her  favorite  times
were family vacations to Bethany Beach, DE. She belonged
to  numerous  card  clubs  and  in  retirement  was  a  faithful
worker at St. Gabriel’s weekly Lenten Fish Fry. Her kindness
and generosity through good times and bad will be forever
missed, as she epitomized grace under fire. Our family will
miss her so very much. She was our rock and a beacon of
light  and  the  best  way  to  honor  her  legacy  will  be  to
demonstrate the characteristics  that  made her so special.
She  had  many  interests  and  made  friends  wherever  she
spent her time. She overcame many hardships in her life yet
always managed to see the positive things.“Well done, my
good and faithful servant."

Friends will be received at the JOHN F. SLATER FUNERAL
HOME,  INC.,  412-881-4100,  4201  Brownsville  Road,
Brentwood 15227,  Tuesday,  November  19,  2024,  from 2-8
p.m.  Funeral  Prayer on Wednesday morning,  at  9:00 a.m.
Mass of Christian Burial  in Our Lady of Hope Parish at St.
Gabriel of the Sorrowful Virgin Church at 10:00 a.m. Please
send condolences to 

www.johnfslater.com
Send condolences post-gazette.com/gb


